Minutes of the MVCC PA Executive Board

Oct. 12-13-14, 2007

NYSUT Regional Conference, Alexandria Bay
APPROVED by e-mail vote
Present: Present: President Ellis Searles, Marie Czarnecki, Alison Doughtie, Sam Drogo, Steve Getchell, Paul Halko, David Katz, Colleen Kehoe-Robinson.

The PA Executive Board utilized the NYSUT regional Conference venue for an extended board meeting.
Oct. 12, 8:15-9:30 pm

1. The End-of-Semester Holiday Social will be held on campus on December 14. An off-campus site was not available for the size of our group, but Jim Suriano will create a club-like atmosphere for the event in the IT lobby and mezzanine area.


Motion to approve up to $450 for music for the holiday social 

1st Paul Halko/ 2ndAlison Doughtie; Carried unanimously.

2. The cost of the PA webpage is $800 per year. The high cost is due to programming capabilities. The webpage stores the database for the Benefits Fund and is used for COBRA, Fund ticklers, and enrollment processing, so the cost should be shared by the Fund. The president will consult Database Manager Norma Chrisman regarding the difference between the cost of the web page with and without ColdFusion capabilities, and seek her analysis regarding the percentage of usage by the Fund vs. PA functions.
3. Political Action Chair Dave Katz will enlist the membership for Oct. 22 to assist in stamping postcards for the PA endorsements for seats in the county legislature. Postcards will be mailed to NYSUT members residing in the relevant districts. Norma Chrisman has used the databases provided by NYSUT to provide addresses and will print them on postcards designed by George Zook. 
4. The remainder of the evening meeting was devoted to the agenda for the next day’s strategic planning workshop on providing for the future of the PA, specifically regarding two key technical aspects of the PA: negotiations and grievance. The E-Board sees this initiative as a crucial long range goal.

Saturday, Oct. 13

9:00- noon

The E-Board worked on a long range strategic plan for identification, recruitment, and technical training in negotiations and grievance.
1pm -1:30

(Benefits Fund Trustees Sam Drogo, Paul Halko, and Ellis Searles, and Fund Secretary Marie Czarnecki met with NYSUT Benefits coordinator Laura Calhoun to learn about new benefits options.)

1:30-4 pm
Strategic planning continued from the morning session and was completed. Tasks were also assigned for the return to campus to begin implementing the strategic plan.
At dinner

E-Board members participated in auction and raffle events benefiting “Strides Against Breast Cancer.” 
Sunday, October 14
8:30-9:30

The E-Board met with our NYSUT Labor Relations Specialist Jim Henck to go over an outline of the strategic plan and enlist NYSUT’s expertise in providing technical training.

Motion to expend up to $100 for refreshments at initial recruiting effort:


1st Alison Doughtie/ 2nd Colleen Kehoe Robinson; Carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary



